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AGILE (NI) Meetings 
Gail McMillan – Chair / Regional Rep – gail.mcmillan@belfasttrust.hscni.net
Sorcha McGaughey – Treasurer

Cathy McKeown – Secretary

Martina McGovern– Membership secretary - martina.mcgovern@belfasttrust.net

Jenny Lockett / Lisa Hughes – Committee members

Jill Lynas – Community Rep

The committee continues to meet every 3 months to plan for further programmes, courses etc and to receive feedback from NEC meetings. We are keen to have new members on committee so if you are interested please drop Martina a wee email. It will involve inputting at meetings and assisting with the courses / evening sessions and attending our Christmas dinner!! We are all a friendly bunch.
AGILE Course

We held  a 2 day course on 10th and 11th May 2014 on the “Comprehensive Geriatric Assessment “which was fully subscribed  This was held in Meadowlands, Musgrave Park and was aimed at Bd 6 / 7 physiotherapists working in the field of Elderly Rehabilitation  - we are awaiting formal feedback so will let you know more in the next newsletter .
Our next course will be in March 2015 on Trigger Points in Soft Tissue injuries. More information along with application will be circulated in autumn.
Evening Sessions 

Michelle McGeown will present on Pain Management in the Elderly on 7th October at 7pm in Meadowlands Musgrave Park. Further sessions in the calendar are to be finalised following our committee meeting on 5th August @ 6pm in Meadowlands Physio Gym, contact us if you’d like to attend/join the committee.
MEMBERSHIP 

At present our membership numbers are sitting at 48 so we are actively encouraging staff to update their membership and to encourage new memberships. 
Age UK / NI collaboration

Now titled the local links work stream. Hoping to forge local links with Age NI - ? Article in their newsletter, linking with them for Older People’s day on 1st October.

Physio UK 

As you see from the Newsletter, AGILE are not having a standalone conference this year but are linking with Physio UK to have speakers in the Community Rehab strand of the conference on the 10th October. There may be some funding available from AGILE NI for members to attend. Details to follow.
Older Persons Day – 1ST October 2014

We are hoping that our members will try to do something to promote this event in their local departments. Ideas already put forward – stand in hospital reception encouraging members of the public / visitors to complete a short MOT assessment (as per Bob Laventure) to assess their level of fitness / balance and then to give options of groups / classes / activities in their locality.[image: image6.png]CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPISTS WORKING WITH OLDER PEOPLE





 Hi All,





Summer is upon us already, this year seems to be rushing past, and we are already planning for events in 2015! I hope you enjoy learning about some of the exciting things that are happening! Josie





Physiotherapy UK Conference, ICC Birmingham


October 2014 





Please come and join the AGILE Executive Committee for the AGM, 5 - 6pm on Friday the 10th of October. There will be complimentary drinks and nibbles!


�





Following the AGM there is the opportunity to join together for an evening meal. It is £25 for a 3 course meal in a private function room within the hotel. Please contact � HYPERLINK "mailto:ursulamartindale@gmail.com" �ursulamartindale@gmail.com�, if you would like further details and to put your name down. 





�








Look out for our stand in the main hall and come and meet us, we will have CD based manuals and supplements, BGS Frailty Guidelines and pens to give away while stocks last!





For those of you wondering where to stay, the committee will be staying at the Hilton Garden Inn if you want to see some friendly faces. 


We have organised a special rate for AGILE members, £99 for a twin room for two people sharing; alternatively single occupancy is £89. 


Use the link to ensure you get the special rate!


� HYPERLINK "http://hiltongardeninn.hilton.com/en/gi/groups/personalized/B/BHXBPGI-GCSPA-20141009/index.jhtml" \t "_blank" �hiltongardeninn.hilton.com/en/gi/groups/personalized/B/BHXBPGI-GCSPA-20141009/index.jhtml�











There are already plans for next year’s conference, so put the dates in your diary!


A joint conference will be held with the British Geriatrics Society in Brighton, 14th - 16th of October 2015. Although in the early stages of planning, the topics of Community Rehab and Frailty should make for an interesting few days by the seaside.








AGILE has an 'Education and Research Fund' to which members can apply for bursaries to support relevant study. 





AGILE is also very pleased to announce the availability of research funding. Four awards, of up to £2,500 each, for a maximum of a year, are available to support a research project related to physiotherapy for older people.  The closing date for applications to this fund is 1st September 2014.


Please consult the website for further details:


� HYPERLINK "http://agile.csp.org.uk/documents/agile-research-award-2014-guidance" �http://agile.csp.org.uk/documents/agile-research-award-2014-guidance� 





AGILITY Winter Edition 2014 will be a special issue looking at Frailty. For those not able to attend Conference, the BGS Frailty supplement will be included in this edition!





We are looking for people to contribute to the journal, if you are interested please contact Rachel King, Journal Editor at � HYPERLINK "mailto:agilejournal@gmail.com" �agilejournal@gmail.com� 









































�Older People’s Day, 1st October 2014, is a national celebration of the achievements and contributions that older people make to our society and to the economy.





Some ideas of ways to celebrate and give back to older people in your community - Coffee mornings,  afternoon tea, games tournaments, quizzes, exercise taster sessions, gardening with a group and nature walks.





The CSP will be launching resources to use for this, so look out on the CSP website! Please register your planned activities on the CSP website when they produce the resources (it will be similar to the procedure for Workout at Work day). However we too would love to hear if you are planning anything for Older People’s Day. Please contact me at � HYPERLINK "mailto:agile.pro.nec@gmail.com" �agile.pro.nec@gmail.com�  with your news!





Suggestions for activity could be:


1.Use the icon ‘Full of Life’ to show your support for Older People’s Day in emails, and place it alongside your other social media icons on Twitter, Facebook, Google+, etc.


2. Distribute information to patients from the Ageing Well section of the CSP website � HYPERLINK "http://www.csp.org.uk/your-health/ageing-well-physiotherapy" �http://www.csp.org.uk/your-health/ageing-well-physiotherapy� 


3. Organise a health promotion event or speak to members of a health related voluntary organisation





For more information and logos go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.olderpeoplesday.co.uk" �www.olderpeoplesday.co.uk�

















�             Interact and keep up to date with AGILE on Twitter                               





@AGILEChair


@AGILE_tweet 


@AGILEResearch





Join in Tweet Chats via @physiotalk, make this easier by using TweetDeck www.tweetdeck.twitter.com





And find us on Facebook







































































Executive Officers





Dr Anna Jones


President





Vicky Johnston


Chair 


vicky.physio@outlook.com


 


Louise Briggs


Vice Chair 


Louise.briggs@stgeorges.nhs.uk 





Ursula Martindale


Secretary


� HYPERLINK "mailto:janetthomas@nhs.net" ��ursulamartindale@gmail.com�





Vicky Paynter


Membership Secretary 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:agile.membership@gmail.com" �agile.membership@gmail.com� 





Julie George


Treasurer


�HYPERLINK "mailto:julie.george4@nhs.net"��julie.george4@nhs.net�





Rachel King


Journal Editor


agilejournal@gmail.com





Victoria Goodwin


Research Officer


�HYPERLINK "mailto:v.goodwin@exeter.ac.uk"��v.goodwin@exeter.ac.uk�


	


Josie Armour


PRO


Josie.armour@suffolkpct.nhs.uk





Jolly Barrow


Website Officer


� HYPERLINK "mailto:agile.website@outlook.com" �agile.website@outlook.com�  





Bhanu Ramaswamy


Education Officer


�HYPERLINK "mailto:b.ramaswamy@shu.ac.uk"��b.ramaswamy@shu.ac.uk�





Charlotte Tucker


Community Officer


�HYPERLINK "mailto:charlotte.tucker@glos.nhs.uk"��charlotte.tucker@glos.nhs.uk�





� HYPERLINK "http://agile.csp.org.uk" �http://agile.csp.org.uk�





@AGILEChair





Regional Representatives





NORTH


Lynn Sutcliffe,


Whitehaven, Cumbria


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Lynn.sutcliffe@cumbria.nhs.uk" ��Lynn.sutcliffe@cumbria.nhs.uk� 








EAST


Sarah Teague


London


Sarahteague22@gmail.com





WEST


Kate Bennett


Hampshire


kategahr@hotmail.co.uk





WALES


Vacant 


Contact Ruth Buckley in interim


Ruth.buckley2@wales.nhs.uk





SCOTLAND


Ursula Martindale


Edinburgh


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ursulamartindale@gmail.com" �ursulamartindale@gmail.com�





NORTHERN IRELAND


Gail McMillan


Belfast


� HYPERLINK "javascript:tempForm2(%22203%22);" �gail.mcmillan@belfasttrust.hscni.net� 














The CSP has collaborated with a variety of professional networks to produce Patient Reported Outcome Measures; these disease-specific PROMs are now available in PDF format, available via the link below:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.csp.org.uk/documents/disease-specific-proms" \o "http://www.csp.org.uk/documents/disease-specific-proms" \t "_parent" �http://www.csp.org.uk/documents/disease-specific-proms�





These are only recommendations and not absolutes but hopefully members will find them useful.








A message from Steve Tolan, Head of Practice at the CSP, asking for our help in sharing examples of current electronic patient record templates when using SNOMED CT. 





What help does the CSP require? 


In order to develop SNOMED CT subsets for physiotherapy, the CSP needs members to share examples of their current electronic patient record templates or any examples where they are using SNOMED CT already. By understanding how physiotherapists are successfully using electronic patient records currently we can decide where and how to start developing high impact SNOMED CT subsets for all members to inform local electronic patient record subsets. 





What is it? 


SNOMED CT is an international terminology system used to ensure that electronic patient records can mean the same thing to all health stakeholders, e.g. different clinicians in different hospitals or even different countries. Members may be more familiar with the World Health Organisation’s ICD or ICF codes. These ARE NOT terminology systems for use in patient records but classification systems for epidemiology monitoring. In this way, SNOMED CT has greater sensitivity to allow intuitive creation of patient records (saying what you want to say, not just best fit!). 





Why is it important for physiotherapists?


The NHS England ambition is to have a paperless NHS by 2018 and SNOMED CT has been chosen to be the standard terminology system for these records. As there are so many individual codes for SNOMED CT it is important to develop ‘sub sets’ or collections of terms appropriate for use for particular patients, pathways and professions. This is to make writing electronic patient records realistic and meaningful in clinical practice. Therefore, physiotherapists need to be aware of SNOMED CT and electronic patient records to ensure local AHP records are fit for purpose. 





Any examples of existing SNOMED CT use or electronic patient record templates can be sent to � HYPERLINK "mailto:tolans@csp.org.uk" �tolans@csp.org.uk�. Alternatively, you can call Steve Tolan via the CSP’s Enquiry Handling Unit to find out more 0207 306 6666.











That’s all the news from your AGILE Committee for now. Have a great summer. Josie (AGILE PRO) @AGILE_tweet.





Now over to your Regional Reps for news in your AGILE region

























